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      Team 2016-2017 

 
          President  

         Max Bird 
         Secretary 

   Brian McCallum 
        Treasurer         

       Bob Cooper 

 
    Attendance this week 

 

Total Members           23                  

Apologies           3    

Make-up                       5         

Attended            15 

Honorary Member      1     

LOA                                  

Guests                           6                                 

Visitors                                                                    

Partners                                                                    

           87 %         

 

     Facts & Figures 

Raffle   
None this week 

 

     Heads & Tails               
None this week 

 

 

Birthdays 
James Sharkey  11

th
 

 

                

Anniversary 
Genevieve & Damian  9

th
  

 
 

    Club Anniversary  
      

 
If you had any we hope            

you had a good day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         Meets Monday 

 6 for 6.30pm 

        At  Rotary Hall 

Brownell Crescent, Medina  

 

Visitors always welcome 

      President Max 

             The Rotary Club of Kwinana Inc.     
                               District 9465      Western Australia        
                                       Chartered: 22 April 1971                     

 

Coming Events     
 

September - New Generations Month 
  

Sept 2016 

 

2-10
th
  Westonia Trip 

 

Mon 5
th
  Meeting @ Chawla’s Indian Restaurant 

 2 Pace Rd Medina 

 

Sun 11
th

 Village Markets @ Wellard 

 

Mon 12
th
 Club Meeting – GS Park Mental Health 

 

Thurs 15
th
  Bunnings Sausage Sizzle 

 

Mon 19
th
  Club Meeting – GS Adventure Playground Update 

 

Attendance Officer:        Greg Williams       9419 5834 

Apologies by Saturday pm please 

 

Greetings to all, 

This week has seen a change of scenery for everyone.  At present a number of members 

and partners are holidaying in the Wheatbelt town of Westonia.  The original purpose 

was to see the wildflowers; however, some of the photos appearing on Facebook have 

strongly suggested numerous other activities and shenanigans have been taking place!  

We shall look forward to hearing of their adventures next week.   

 

     Those folks who did not travel to Westonia enjoyed dinner at the newly established 

Indian restaurant in Medina known as Chawla’s.  PE Mike Nella did a great job in 

organizing the event in between coordinating the bread project, breakfast club and 

Rotaract projects.  The food was delicious and reasonably priced, and our hosts were 

very friendly.  Hopefully we shall have plenty more opportunities in the future to visit 

and support this local business. 

   

     This Sunday 11 September will see the re-launch of the Wellard Markets within the 

Wellard shopping village.  Congratulations to PDG John Iriks for putting in a lot of time 

and effort for this to happen.  At this stage (touch wood!) the weather forecast is looking 

promising for Sunday, so we shall keep our fingers crossed that all goes well.  The 

weather is also looking promising for the week ahead when the next Bunnings sausage 

sizzle takes place on Thursday 15 September. 

 

   No  9      5 September  2016  

Bulletin  

   Rotary International President  
                    2016-2017 

             John F Germ 

  

   Rotary Club of Chattanooga   
   



 
 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                           

 

 

     

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                 

                              Club President 2016/17   Max Bird  
                                                              

                                              President’s Pen   

 

 

President’s Report 

      

 On Saturday 27 August a number of club members and partners attended the “Taste of Italy” 

dinner at the Coogee Beach Surf Life Saving Club.  This event was organised as a fundraiser 

for the Coogee Cycling Crew who are participating in the Ride to Conquer Cancer during 

October 2016.   
 

The following message was received on Thursday 1 September: 

 

“Thank you everyone!!! 

 

What an awesome night on Saturday, we are all still on such a high. 

 

We cannot thank you all enough for coming along and really hope you all enjoyed 

yourselves.  The generosity of all attendees has blown us away with current count at $20,000 

raised (after costs) which is just EPIC! 

 

Thank you to our amazing Cockburn Council for their very generous donation of $5,000 – 

we really appreciate all the support provided by our Councillors together with our local 

members Fran Logan and Roger Cook. 
 

.... 

 

Love all us Coogee Cycling Crew team x” 
 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                              
International   

 

 See report under “Guest Speaker” heading regarding details of linen distribution program 
coordinated by the Rotary Club of Mill Point.  Full credit to Gerry McGann, Project 

Coordinator, of this program, and to Trevor Canning, of the Rotary Club of Scarborough, 

for organising transportation of linen to Dili.  Huge thanks to the Rotary Club of Mill 

Point for their generous contribution of linen to East Timor and to Victory Life in 

Kwinana. 

 

 

 

Max Bird              

 

 
  
 



      

 

    

             Secretary:   PP Brian McCallum    
 

 

  Inward Correspondence 

 To be announced next week 

 

Outward Correspondence 

 None this week 
 

 
Would members please note that any correspondence received or posted by yourself,  please ensure a 

copy is forwarded to your Secretary. 
                                   
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                              

 Treasurer:           PDG Bob Cooper    

           

 Money in the bank; some bills have been paid. 

 Still have about 8-9 members who have not yet paid their dues. 

                 

                             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                          

 

 

 

               

    Club Service:          PP Mike Nella  

   

 

 

 Welcome to members and partners!  Huge thanks to our hosts at Chawla’s Restaurant for 

their great good and hospitality. 
 

 Guest Speakers on Monday 12
th

 September will be Doreen Smith and David Brown from 
PARK Mental Health Service. 
 

 Very proud to announce that the Rockingham-Kwinana Rotaract Club recently received an 
award from Rotaract Australia – Most Outstanding International Project – for the Hope for 

Kids project. 
 

 Thanks to those helping with Gilmore College Breakfast Program – Brian McCallum on 

Mondays, Ian and Gail Critchley on Wednesdays, and Marge Williams on Thursdays. 



 

  
\ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Monday Night Fellowship 
 

               
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

*EATING  IN  THE  FIFTIES*  
 Curry was an Indian surname.    
 A take-away was a mathematical problem.    
 A pizza was something to do with a leaning tower.    
 All potato crisps were plain; the only choice we had was whether to put the salt and vinegar on or not.   
 Rice was only eaten as a milk pudding. 
 Calamari was called squid and we used it as fish bait.  
 A Big Mac was what we wore when it was raining. 
 Brown bread was something only poor people ate. 
 Oil was for lubricating, fat was for cooking.     
 Tea was made in a teapot using tea leaves and never green. 
 Fish didn't have fingers in those days.   
 Eating raw fish was called poverty, not sushi. 
 Healthy food consisted of anything edible... meat and potatoes. 
 People who didn't peel potatoes were regarded as lazy. 
 Indian restaurants were only found in India.    
 Seaweed was not a recognised food. 
 "Kebab" was not even a word, never mind a food.   
 Prunes were medicinal. 
 Surprisingly, muesli was readily available, it was called cattle feed. 
  
 
The one thing that we never ever had on our table in the fifties .....  
  "Elbows Or Phones." ! ! ! ! 

 

  

  

  



                                                                                
   PDG John Iriks                                                                                          PP Ian Critchley                  PP Edd Samut 

Club Projects Director                                                                                     Foundation                         Membership 

 

       
                                                               

   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Club Projects Director 

      PDG John Iriks 

    
 

 

PP In Crithley 

     Foundation Dir. 

 

                                    

PP Genevieve Carr 

     Vocational    
  

   Michael Metcalf 

     Community   

   

 

         

 

    

  

 

  

  

Project Director’s Report            
 

Community 

 Due to attend a meeting with the Rotary Club of Como to discuss 

organizing and running a Classic Car Show. 

 Village Markets:  plans going well for the re-launch on Sunday 11 

September; already have a number of stalls booked. 

 The Kwinana RSL have requested that we provide breakfast at next 

year’s Anzac Day Dawn Ceremony. 

 Next Bunnings BBQ is scheduled for Thursday 15 September, with 

preparations being done on Wednesday 14 September.  Bob 

Thompson would greatly appreciate from anyone who has a few 

hours to spare on either of those days/ 

 

 

Vocational 

 Currently in the process of contacting Clint Ermst from the Clontarf 

program at Gilmore College regarding possibility of students 

participating in Rotary Vocational Service programs. 

 Organising (through Club Runner) for members and partners to 

attend combined dinner to meet Rotary Vocational Training Team 

from Sri Lanka on Wed 2 November. 

 

 

Membership 

 Great to have partners of prospective members attending dinner with 

us tonight – Gabriella Greenslade, wife of Rob Greenslade, and 

David Buchanan, husband of Michelle Buchanan.  Also, welcome 

back to Shaune McNamara. 

 

Foundation 

 Received confirmation from the Kwinana Recquatic Centre that the 

pool will be available on Sunday 19 February 2017 for the 

Swimarathon; currently negotiating fees with management. 

 World Polio Day to be celebrated on Monday 24 October 

 During November (Foundation Month), will plan to promote the 

Rotary Foundation each week in the club bulletin. 

                   

           

Public Relations 

 No report 

 

Visit your club webpage.  

http://www.clubrunner.ca/Portal/Home.aspx?accountid=8106    

or type Kwinana Rotary Club into “Google”  
  

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

    Pres. Max Bird 

     International    

  Lorraine Lucas 

         Youth      

  

         
          

PP James Sharkey 

Public Relations   

  

http://www.clubrunner.ca/Portal/Home.aspx?accountid=8106


  

 
 

                                                               

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                              Fine Session   

                                                                                                                                            
No fines this week, but judging by some of the photos and reported shenanigans of the travelers to 

Westonia, there should be plenty of scope for fines next week.  (Facebook can be very handy!) 

 

          
 

Greg, what did you do to Edd??? 

 
 

 

 

                                                                     

                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

         
  

 

 

 

  

 

   

 

 

      

 

  

 

 

 

A polio outbreak response in north-eastern Nigeria and the Lake Chad 
subregion is being implemented as part of the broader efforts to end polio in 
the area. http://endpol.io/2c7orYZ 
 

 
 

 

http://endpol.io/2c7orYZ


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

Personality of the Week 
Bob Cooper 

 
Name:   Robert George Cooper 

 

Place of birth:   King Edward Memorial Hospital for Women, Subiaco, Western Australia 

 

Favourite food:    Salt and pepper calamari  

 

Favourite movie/TV program:   Ice Age/Anything with David Attenborough 

 

Hobbies:    Fishing, wine appreciation, making things work 

 

Who I admire:  Wendy Cooper  

 

Best present ever received: Second chance at life after heart attack 

 

What I dislike most in life:  Religious fanatics and criminals that cause mayhem to ordinary people 

  

Most exciting/memorable day of life:   Too many to choose! 

 

What I know now that I wish I knew at 16:   If it’s got wheels or boobs it’s going to cost you!!! 
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                                              Guest Speaker                                                                             

   Rotary Club of Mill Point Linen Distribution Project                                                                                                      
 

USED BED LINEN RECYCLING PROJECT, PHASE 2, AUGUST 2016  

Purpose: To recycle used Linen from Fortescue Metal Group in the Pilbara to deserving Perth based 

charities .  

  

Approach:  Forty-seven pallets arrived, transported free of charge by Toll Holdings on 22nd August. 

The material was laundered and much of it was in an as-new condition. Temporary warehousing was 

provided by Rapallo Pty Ltd.   Various charities operating out of the Perth area were contacted and 

volunteers from the Rotary Club of Mill Point (RCMP) dispensed all of the linen on 26th and 31st of 

August. Each volunteers signed a declaration that all linen handled was to go to charity and each 

receiving charity signed a document stating its end usage. A few damaged doona inserts were donated 

to the dog home.    

  

Material Received: 

Bath Mats    958  

Double Fitted Sheets   29 

King Single Doona Cover   286  

King Single Doona Inserts  734  

King Single Fitted Sheets  1023  

King Single Flat Sheets  1032  

Mattress Protectors   123  

Pillow Cases    2355  

Shower Curtains   381  

Towels    3480  

Double Flat Sheets   52  

  

Total replacement value of this assignment approximately $102k  

  

    

Material Distribution:    Total Units   
E Timor Hospital National, Dili   2490  

E Timor, Di Baucau Hospital   765  

E Timor student accommodation   67  

Loretto aged care, Fremantle    150  

HOPE Charity, Perth     270  

Bindoon Aboriginal aid, op shop    370  

Jacaranda Aboriginal aid    270  

Borderless Friendship, Northern Thailand  800  

Nardine Wimmins shelter, Perth   120  

Foundation Housing, Fremantle   250  

United Care      1336  

Mission Australia     399  

Crossways      140  

Aboriginal aid group, Midland   80  

Esther Foundation     310  

Shalom House     150  

Southcare      205  

Rotary for Cambodia, E Timor   358  

Parkville      30  

Victory Life      1893    

  

 

 

 

 



Summary of Receiving Charities:  

1. E Timor National Hospital, Dili: 350 bed hospital. Much of the linen is old or completely missing.  

2. E. Timor Ref, Baucau: 135 bed hospital. Most of the linen is old or completely missing.     

3. Student accommodation, Dili: 6 medical students   

4. Loretto woman’s refuge: Facility run by nuns in Fremantle. No government support.  

5. Hope: Over 100 year old support centre for those afflicted by drugs and alcohol.   

6. Bindoon Aboriginal aid: Op shop and support centre for nearby communities  

7. Jacaranda: Belmont based charity giving aboriginal support and school inclusion programmes.   

8. Borderless Friendship: Supports over 300 orphans in Northern Thailand. Many have little or no bedding. Singapore and 

Thai Airlines have been approached for transport.   

9. Nadine Wimmins Centre: Women’s refuge. They were very excited to receive the linen.  

10. Foundation Housing: Developers and managers of affordable housing for underprivileged.  

11. United Care: Provides accommodation, day centres and many other services for old, sick and addicted. Linen is going 

to 5 different groups within United Care.  

12. Mission Australia: Multi faced support for homeless, addicted and mentally unwell.  

13. Crossways: Christian group proving live in care for severe mentally impaired 18-65 year olds.  

14. Aboriginal Aid Group, Midland:  Support centre for nearby communities   

15. Esther Foundation: Provides residential housing and support for 50 at risk young women in Perth with no government 

help.   

16. Shalom House: Provides residential housing, support and rehab for 60 drug addicted men in the Swan Valley, with a 

great track record.  

17. South Care: South Perth community support for the needy.  

18. Rotary for Cambodia/E. Timor: Rotary Donation in Kind to needy in SE Asia Linen will be sent in September.  

19. Parkville: Provides outreach services and programs to children, youth and families in need.  

20. Victory Life: Church and support group distributing >25 tons of food and goods weekly to the needy.  

  

The receiving charities and the members of Mill Point Rotary Club would like to thank FMG, Toll and Rapallo for their 

assistance in this worthwhile project.   

 

RCMP continues to develop contacts with additional charities, both in WA and nationally, who would benefit similarly to 

the 20 noted above. As such we would be pleased to continue working with you should further linen or other used material 

become surplus to your requirements.  

 

 

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

        

 

 

 

 

          

 

 

As always, our President Max was getting stuck into the action!  Congratulations to the Rotary Club of Mill 

Point on their very successful project. 

 

          

                   

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Makeup opportunities  

 

                Rockingham:   Monday         6pm for 6.30             Ocean Clipper Inn 

                Palm beach:    Wednesday    6pm for 6.30             Ocean Clipper Inn 

                Cockburn    Thursday   7.15am for 7.30         Cockburn Seniors Centre 

                Fremantle         Wednesday       6pm for 6.30               Villa Roma 12 High Street Fremantle 

                Byford & Districts     Monday             6.15pm for 6.45          Byford Tavern, South W Hwy 

                   Rotary Club of Kwinana Inc            
Contributions welcome:   gendam@bigpond.net.au 

 


